Minutes
Bexley Tree and Public Gardens Commission
Wednesday, January 18, 2023 - 4:00 to 6:00 PM - Bexley City Council Chambers
Bexley, OH 

1. Convening the Meeting:
a. Call to Order/Call the Roll – Susan Quintenz, Chair

Roll Call:
Voting Members Present: Susan Quintenz; Jim Wilson; Linda Zupnick; Mary McMunn; Celeste Williams
Alternates: 
Absent:
Excused: Dave Wakeman; Ellen Bowden; Sheila Straub; Larry Helman; Barb Giller; Mollie O’Donnell
Non-Voting Present: Mayor Kessler; Jordan Cavallaro; Elena Andrews;
                 Lori Ann Feibel; Grant Archer

 Establish a quorum:
· A quorum was present

b. Approval of Minutes of December 19, 2022 – Mrs. Quintenz

Linda Zupnick made a motion to Approve – ‘the minutes of December 19,
2022 as written.’
Motion seconded by Mary McMunn. Vote 5- 0 - passed.
[bookmark: _GoBack]For: Susan Quintenz; Jim Wilson; Linda Zupnick; Celeste
Williams; Mary McMunn
Against: None
Abstain: None
Absent: Dave Wakeman, Sheila Straub


c. Additions to agenda – Mrs. Quintenz

No new items to add to the agenda.


d. Announcements/Small Victories/Comments:

1. Bexley In Bloom/Trees for Bexley updates – 

The two campaigns raised a total of $54,058 for the Beautification Fund in 2022!  In 2021, the two campaigns raised $ $49,677 for the Bexley Beautification Fund. 
This was the highest amount of dollars raised for these two campaigns since the BCF assumed oversight of the Bexley Beautification Fund.

Bexley in Bloom 2022
$17,966 - Total Gifts
137 - # of Donors
$131 – Average Gift

 				Bexley in Bloom 2021
$16,440 – Total Gifts
152 - # of Donors
$108 – Average Gift
 
Trees for Bexley 2022
$36,092 – Total Gifts
110 - # of Donors
$328 – Average Gift
 
Trees for Bexley 2021
$33,237 – Total Gifts
117 - # of Donors
284 – Average Gift

2. Garden Programs – Mary McMunn

A Garden Program was held at the Bexley Public Library. The next program will be held on Feb 22, 2023. Chris Allen will present based on his book “The Guide to Ohio Trees.” The discussion will be regarding which 10 trees to plant based on climate change.

3. Arbor Day/Month Celebrations Committee updates

The Arbor Day Committee met and the responsibilities for the event had been assigned to various committee members. 

 December 2023 Meeting date – Monday, December 18?
			
			Monday December 18, 2023 was a suggested date and was unanimously agreed upon by the members.
				
4. Recognition
Two students from Ohio State University attended a public meeting as part of a requirement for a class they are taking. 
5. Other


2 Requests from Residents:
a. Other

3 Review of Landscape Applications – Elena Andrews, Staff Consultant
a. Timeline for completion – one year from approval to installation or a Record of Action stipulation
Suggested narrative for application to be drafted by Jim Wilson and presented at next Commission meeting.

Include a narrative on the ‘Finding of Facts’ sheet that applicants receive after review of the landscape. The language will be discussed with the Building Department before it gets added to the ‘Finding of Facts’ document. Once the final occupancy has been issued, it will allow residents one year to install the landscaping.

Having a hard deadline on the approvals gives residents a hard timeline and can allow staff to follow up accordingly.

               Special Guest – Gary Lewis, Bexley, Chief of Police

Chief of Police, Gary Lewis stopped by to introduce himself to the Tree Commission. Chief Lewis spoke to the Commission about his background including both personal and professional life. 

Chief Lewis also discussed the challenges of traffic control along Broad St and Main St. The Chief shared how distracted drivers are an issue for the damage of the medians. The process of how accident reports are made were shared so Commission members have a better idea of steps when there is damage to city property.

Arbor Day is a big event for the Tree Commission and Chair Quintenz invited members of the Police department to participate in this year’s event. Community involvement is important to the Chief.  His goals are to make sure members of the Police Department and the Chief are able to attend City events.

4. Mayor’s Report:   Ben Kessler, Mayor, City of Bexley
a. Year of the Parks Updates
1. Havenwood refresh

Havenwood Park refresh is almost complete. Hardscape has been installed and is complete. The landscape for the area is currently being installed and is almost done.

2. Commonwealth Plaza

The bid winner for the Plaza design was awarded to MKSK. They will assist in the design that brings the two parks together.

3. Reading Garden, 1876 Plaza, Dog Park, Schneider Park, Main Street entrance to Alum Creek trail, intersection of Astor with Schneider trail, others

The Reading Garden has gone through a public workshop. The Library Board and Synagogue Board will need to review the landscape plan.  
	
	The 1876 Plaza is currently undergoing easement issues.
				
The Dog Park is currently being underway.  The goal for completion is in the Spring.

Schneider Park is currently seeing design work for columns, the trail and stairs at the head of the entrance are being re-worked. The splash pad has the rough dimension laid out. Exploring the idea of adding an area for a skate park.

The Alum Creek Trail bridge is currently under review with engineers. 

b. Architectural Review guidelines at City Council

The guidelines are under review and are currently before council. The Architectural Review guidelines have one more reading.

c. Inspector consultant

The budget includes an inspector for Architecture and landscape detail. The details for the position are still under review and being finalized. 

d. Volcano mulch ordinance

The volcano mulch ordinance is a legislative goal this year for city council and will be discussed in future meetings.

e. Mayor’s Goals for 2023

The Mayor’s goals for 2023 has also been shared with City Council. Year of the Parks, cleaning up the area that was once used a landfill near Ferndale and Mayfield, finalizing the bike boulevard and wayfinding signage, plus a climate action plan which is currently being worked on by a student at Ohio State.  The Mayor has many more projects, but the Mayor shared the goals that overlap more with the Tree Commission.
f. Other

5. Staff Report: Elena Andrews, Staff Consultant
a.  Review of approved projects

Monthly meetings have started with the Building Department Director, Kathy Rose, ARB and BZAP Staff Consult, Karen Bokor, and Landscape Staff Consultant, Elena Andrews.  Elena shared possible upcoming projects that may be required to come before the Tree Commission. 

Project list and monthly meetings will be useful to keep track of those projects which require a landscape review. Knowing which properties will be having work done will help keep better records for the Staff Consultant to follow up with.

b. Other

6.  Staff Report: Grant Archer, Bexley Urban Forester, Ass’t Service Director
c. State of the Urban Forest: Upcoming projects
· Spring plantings
The Spring plantings will include N Parkview. The project will start in the Spring and will be planting forty-five (45) Persian Ironwood trees. The crews will remove the trees as they plant them.  About six to ten (6-10) Black Gum (tupelo) trees will be planted along Broad in the medians. 

· Parkview project

The project will start in the Spring and will be planting forty-five (45) Persian Ironwood trees. The crews will remove the trees as they plant them.

· Removals

The trees will be planted as they are being removed.
d. Other

7. Old Business:
a. Refining the Arboretum Website: updates – Mrs. Quintenz

Updates to the website will be taking place. There has been a lot of progress and work will continue. The goal is to have the new page done and ready by Spring in time for Arbor Day. 

b. Tree Plotter – Jim Wilson, Vice Chair

PlanItGeo has received data the City has and has been trying to figure out how to incorporate the provided data into the system PlanItGeo has. They have been still working through questions regarding inputting the data.  The goal is to have something more concrete to share with the Commission by Spring. 

c. Commission Conversations; Round two – Mr. Wilson

A meeting in the Fall was held between ARB, BZAP, Tree Commission members and staff.  Both the Mayor and City Council President attended as well. The meeting held in the fall was to bring all boards and Commissions together and to figure out how to better coordinate with each board. Vice Chair, Jim Wilson, will be organizing another meeting with all the boards soon and has asked if Tree Commission members had any discussion topics to bring up. 

d. Tree plantings at intersections – Mr. Wilson

A progress report will be shared in February. 

e. Invasive plants, trees, shrubs study group – Mary McMunn

The goal for the study group is to put together an updated list of invasive species. The group discussed looking into how other surrounding communities enforce the Ordinance and how they are written. 


     8.  New Business:
          a. Goals for 2023 – a two-way conversation dovetailing our goals and the City’s goals:

Tree Commission members shared goals for 2023.  To have a tree plotter in place as a resource to offer to both the city and staff. As the canopy and urban forest grows within the city, to make sure the city has the staff to maintain the upkeep of the forest. 
To increase and fill the holes of the urban canopy. The urban forest to become a more dominant part of the climate action plan the Mayor is working on. 

          b. Community Gardens under Tree Commission umbrella – Mary McMunn

To have the Community Gardens fall under the canopy of the Tree Commission. The goal would be to create rules and structure for the community gardens and how the Tree Commission can take over once the rules are in place.
			
          c.  Other

 9.   City Council Liaison:  Lori Ann Feibel
a. City Council Updates 
	A personal goal is to make sure City Council is properly informed and educated on the projects Tree Commission currently undertakes.
      10.   Adjourn



